
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This is a prayer and praise report from our Peniel 

Seminary colleague Damaso Francisco. He is the 

Academic Dean, and also teaches at the Guayaquil 

seminary extension. This is the large port city on 

the Pacific coast. He teaches evangelism and 

missions and directs the outreach of the 

Department of Evangelism and Missions. He takes 

students out witnessing in Guayaquil and 

surrounding areas. He is from Bolivia and graduated 

with Alberto Copa from Hebron Theological 

Seminary in Santa Cruz. The student pictures are 

from the Guayaquil extension. Pictures on his third 

page are students doing outreach in the missions 

department on a trip to the jungle. – Wil  

I am glad to share ministry news in Chimborazo 

Ecuador. We are now again teaching in classes in 

the Guayaquil extension with caution.   

Prayer and 

Praise 

with 

Damaso 



  
 

Many of the students were infected with Covid 19. We are 

grateful to God they all recovered and are back in class.  

We are teaching them to grow from these experiences and to use 

them to reach out and minister to others. 

We visited some churches of the students encouraging them to 

continue preparing, to stand firm in difficult times.  

It is a time to reflect and keep learning, keep growing in the grace 

of God. Many times it takes moments like this to meditate and 

return to the Lord's original plan for his church. 

Pray for the brothers who are going through difficult times. Many 

have lost their family members and loved ones. Many are 

returning to the churches and serving our Lord.   



  
 

We are, little by little, resuming our plans for missionary trips and evangelism. At the beginning of this year 

we traveled to the jungle to work with some Shuar communities. Helping with some basic necessities. These 

are small churches, but they lack strong leaders in the Word. Their request is to help with medicines, if it is 

possible, to make a medical caravan in the coming months. God willing, we will be planning to fulfill their 

request. Abide in Christ provides funds for the Department of Evangelism and Missions teams.  

 

 


